Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of

Finance & General Purposes Committee
22 March 2018
Present:
In the Chair – Cllr S Gallant
Cllrs:
C Billany, N Black, J Dennis, Mrs B Goldspink, A Marshall, 
Miss S Rommell, B Stockdale, T West and G Thurston
Clerk:

Judith Macklin, Town Clerk
1.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs:
M Bryan and Miss D Storr

Resolved:
that apologies were accepted

 2.
Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee held on 22 February 2018 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.  
Resolved:
that the minutes were confirmed as a true record 
 3.
Declaration of Interests
3.1
It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.
3.2
There were no dispensations to be noted.

 4.
Accounts Payable - March
The Schedule tabled will form part of the minutes.  The Town Clerk answered questions from Members.
Resolved:
that the accounts for payment for March 2018, signed off by two Councillors, in the sum of £18,928.21 be accepted for payment
5.
To approve the Asset Register (31.3.18)

The updated Asset Register, which had been previously circulated to all Cllrs, was discussed.  
Resolved:
that the Asset Register, as tabled, was approved

6.
To receive Internal Auditor’s interim report
The Chairman referred to the Internal Auditor’s report and the Town Clerk’s reply covering all ‘Matters Arising’ from the report; documents having been previously circulated to all Cllrs.  
Resolved:
that the report was accepted and that a formal letter was sent to Mr Alan Johnson thanking him his help and advice over the years
7.
To appoint Internal Auditor for 2018-2019
Members noted that Mr Alan Johnson who had acted as the Council’s Internal Auditor, for many years was reducing his workload at the conclusion of the audit for 2017-2018.  Mr Johnson had recommended that the Council approach Mr Richard Dixon as his successor as Mr Dixon had lengthy and relevant audit experience.
Resolved:
that the Town Clerk would approach Mr Dixon to see if he was willing to act as the Internal Auditor for Hedon Town Council; references would be sought
8.
To consider insurance renewal document for 2018-2019
The Chairman referred to the renewal documentation previously circulated to all Cllrs and the amendments to the detail suggested by the Town Clerk.  The Chairman noted that 2018/2019 was the final year of the agreement with Zurich and that the Council should begin the process of renewal in Sept/Oct 2018 to give plenty of time before the deadline in April 2019.
Resolved:
that the renewal document be approved subject to the amendments tabled by the Town Clerk
 9.
To consider the Risk Assessment Report – Provision of office accommodation
Members reviewed the risks associated with provision of office accommodation.
Resolved:
that the Risk Assessment Report for provision of office accommodation was approved as tabled
10.
Report from Events Working Group

In Cllr Storr’s absence the Chairman updated members on recent meetings of the Events Working Group; notes of the meetings had been previously circulated to all Cllrs.  Members noted that the provision of a leaflet advertising the upcoming events was planned; this would be distributed to businesses in the town for residents to pick up.  The next event was ‘Scrufts’ Dog Show on 21 April and application forms were being received.

Resolved:
that expenditure for the printing of the leaflet was approved out of the Events budget heading
Resolved:
that the invoice for £50 (calendar advert) for The Mill would be written off

11.
Report from the Hedfest Working Group

The Chairman updated members on recent meetings of the Hedfest Working Group; notes of the meetings had been previously circulated to all Cllrs.  Plans were progressing well for the event and in particular the carnival parade.  A meeting had been held at the Amy Black Centre to meet the character groups and take publicity photographs.  The lineups for Alexandra Hall and St Augustine’s Church were nearly complete.

The Chairman would contact the new landlord of the Shakespeare Inn when he took over later in the month to see if he was willing to be included as an official venue; he would also remind all the landlords of the deadline for giving lineup information for the programme.

12.
To discuss commemoration of the end of WW1 (11.11.18)


Cllr Thurston declared a personal interest as he was on the British Legion Committee.

Members discussed ways in which the ‘beacon lighting’ event at 7pm on 11 November 2018 could be expanded beyond the ten minute (national) lighting ceremony.  This would be in addition to the normal Remembrance Service in the morning.  It was agreed that a working group should be convened to look at how the evening event could be expanded; the group should also look into the purchase of a permanent memorial based on the ‘Silent Soldier’ silhouettes for Hedon.
Resolved:
that a working group be convened consisting of those Councillors that wish to be involved and a representative from each of the Hedon Churches, the British Legion, Hedon Museum and the Hedon History Society, 

13.
To approve date of Xmas Lights Switch on Event 2018
The Chairman reported on his further discussions with the Chairman of the Hedon Trade Association.  After discussion it was agreed that the Switch On event would take place on Friday 30 November but as a trial the event would begin an hour later with the switch on taking place at 7.30pm rather than 6.30pm.  This would enable the roads to be closed later in the day as requested by the traders.  
Resolved:
(on a majority decision of 8 for and 2 against) that the Xmas Lights Switch-on Event would be on Friday 30 November with the actual switch on taking place at 7.30pm

14.
To consider proposed road safety scheme from ERYC for Market Place/St Augustine’s Gate
The Chairman referred to an e-mail and drawing which had been produced by ERYC for amendments to St Augustine’s Gate which included expansion of the zig zag lines at the zebra crossing outside Bargain Booze and a new zebra crossing north of the Market Place.  The drawing also outlined proposed changes to the parking area in Market Hill which would require a substantial financial contribution from the Town Council that had not been budgeted for.
Resolved:
that the plans for changes to the Market Place were not supported; the cost was prohibitive and not budgeted for; Cllrs also did not feel that the changes would result in safer parking
Resolved:
(on a majority decision with 9 for and 1 against) that the plans for alterations to the existing zebra crossing outside Bargain Booze and provision of a new zebra crossing north of the Market Place were supported
15.
Correspondence
15.1
E-mail from ERNLLCA re review of ethical standards – 

The Chairman noted that this was an opportunity for individual Cllrs, and the Council itself, to voice any concerns about the Code of Conduct and the Standards Board.  The Town Clerk was asked to put this item on the agenda of the next meeting to consider the Council’s response.

15.2
E-mail from ERYC re Code of Conduct/Register of Interest amendments – 

Members agreed that no action should be taken on amending the Hedon Town Council Code of Conduct/Register of Interest form until the above review had taken place.
15.3 Modernisation of Hedon Post Office – members noted the information.

Resolved:
that the Town Clerk write to the Post Office thanking them for the information and hoping that the closure will be as minimal as possible 
16.
Members’ Points of information and items for the next agenda
16.1
Members noted that the old HSBC building had not been let yet and was untidy; the Town Clerk would write to the agents asking them to keep the building tidy.

16.2
The Chairman updated members on a meeting with Cllr Billany (Property Committee Chairman) and Mr Lanham (representative of the Alexandra Hall Committee) to discuss the problems with the roof over the men’s toilet.  It had been agreed that the repairs carried out by JD Builders would be paid for by the Alexandra Hall Committee and the Town Council would look into re-roofing the area to a specification agreed by the Council and the Alexandra Hall Committee.  This item would be on the next Property Committee agenda; in the meantime the Town Clerk obtain a draft specification for the work.

16.3
The Chairman was trying to find out what date the police station would be reopening with a view to a publicity event being organised.  

16.4
Cllr Dennis updated members on the situation with regard to the arson attack on the Preston community hall.

16.5
The Chairman referred to an e-mail which had been received from the Market Manager requesting a meeting to discuss the future of the market; this would be on the agenda of the next Property Committee.
16.6
The Cemetery Supervisor had indicated he wished to retire from the end of April; a meeting of the Personnel Committee would be arranged to deal with this issue
16.7
Letters would be sent out to retailers etc about purchasing hanging baskets for the summer; charges would remain at their current rate of £17; this item would be on the next agenda for formal approval
16.8
An e-mail had been received from ERYC with results of the traffic survey on Watson Drive/St Anthony’s Park area; this would be on the next agenda of the next F&GP Committee.
…………………………………………….
Chairman of Finance & General Purposes Committee
